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CALENDAR

TUESDAY, FEB. 23

JUDO CLASSES -- 7:30 to 9:30 p.m., wrestling room, George H. Clark Memorial Gymnasium

* % % % %

PARENTS-STUDENT RAP SESSION -- 7 to 9 p.m., north lounge of Kate Gleason Hall, sponsored
by RIT Parent's Association, (See News Briefs)

* * % % *

CONCERT -- The Winter Consort, 9 p.m., Ingle Auditorium of College-Alumni Union, sponsored
by College Union Board, admission cost is $2 for students and $3 for general public,
tickets on sale at College-Alumni Union information desk

* % * * %

LIBRARY LECTURE -- visual presentation on the use of SCIENCE CITATION INDEX and the
PERNUTERM SUBJECT INDEX, by Harry Kemp of the Institute for Scientific Information,
Wallace Memorial Library, room A-100, 10 a.m., for all interested faculty and students

* % % % %

PHYSICS LECTURE -- Dr. Donald L. Turcotte, professor in the Graduate School of Aerospace
Engineering at Cornell University, will speak on "Physics of the Earth," room 1250,
College of Science bldg., 7:45 p.m., (See News Briefs)

* ok ok R %

"INTRODUCTION TO SOLID WASTE POLLUTION CONTROL" -- a course sponsored by the Extended
Services Division, at RIT's Metropolitan Center, 50 West Main Street, room 516,
7:30= 1O pa.m.

* * % % *

WRESTLING -- RIT vs. Union and U of Rochester - home - 5 p.m.

ik K% R

FRESHMAN BASKETBALL -- RIT at Ithaca - 6:15 p.m.

* % Kkl K

BASKETBALL -- RIT at Ithaca - 8:15 p.m.

* % % % *



WEDNESDAY, FEB. 24

PHYSICS LECTURE -- "Physics of the Earth," (Part II), 3:15 p.m., room 3178 of College
of Science, (See News Briefs)

* % % % %

SWIMMING -- RIT at Union - 3 p.m.

* * % % *

HOCKEY -- RIT vs. Oswego - home - 8:15 p.m.

* * % % %

PHOTOGRAPHY MFA SEMINAR SERIES -- lecture by professional photographer Victor Skrebnesky
of Chicago, College of General Studies Auditorium, room A-205, 12:45 to 2_p.m., (See
News Briefs)

* * % % *

THURSDAY, FEB. 25

FOOD ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT LUNCHEON -- Henry Lomb Room, Administration Tower, 4th
floor, tickets $.95, 12 noon, for reservations call 464-2287.

®* % % ¥ %

CHEMISTRY DEPARTMENT SEMINAR -- "Morphology of Biopolymers from Small-Angle X-Ray
Scattering", speaker: Dr. H. Brumberger, Department of Chemistry, Syracuse University:
College of Science, room 2178, 4 p.m.

x X K ® ®

FRIDAY, FEB. 26

MOVIE -- Talisman Film Festival presents "Kinetic Art II (prog. 3)" Ingle Auditorium,
College-Alumni Union bldg., 7 and 10 p.m.

* % * % %

WRESTLING -- ICAC at St. Lawrence - 7 p.m.

* % % % %

SATURDAY, FEB. 27

MOVIE -- College Union Showtime in cooperation with NTID presents "The Amphibian Man":
College of General Studies Auditorium, 7 p.m., Free

* % % % *

MOVIE -- Talisman Film Festival presents "Butch Cassidy and the Sundance Kid", Ingle
Auditorium, College-Alumni Union, 7 and 10 p.m.

* ® x * %




SATURDAY, FEB. 27 (Continued)

WRESTLING -- RIT vs. St. Lawrence - home - 3 p.m.

* * % % %

SWIMMING -- RIT at St. Lawrence - 2 p.m.

* K K kK

FRESHMAN BASKETBALL =-- RIT vs. Roberts Wesleyan - home - 6 p.m.

* % % % %

BASKETBALL -- RIT vs. New York Tech - home 8 p.m.

% R A Wl R

HOCKEY -- RIT vs. New Haven - home - 8 p.m.

LS o e B

SUNDAY, FEB. 28

MOVIE -- Talisman Film Festival presents "The Bedford Incident", Ingle Auditorium,
College-Alumni Union bldg.,7 and 10 p.m.

% ke ok kR

HOCKEY -- RIT vs. St. John Fisher - home - 8 p.m.

* kW N R

ROMAN CATHOLIC MASS -- Ingle Auditorium, College-Alumni Union, 10:30 a.m. and 5 p.m.,
with Father Gerald Appelby, RIT Catholic Chaplain.

sk K%k

PROTESTANT WORSHIP -- 9:30 a.m., Kate Gleason Hall, North Lounge, with Rev. Rodney
Rynearson, NTID

* % % % *

PROTESTANT WORSHIP -- 11 a.m., Kate Gleason Hall, North Lounge, with Rev. William
Gibson, RIT ProteStant Minister

% KK g K

CAMPUS TOURS -- 10:30 a.m. and 2:30 p.m., lobby, George Eastman Memorial bldg.

* % % % %

THE BOSWELL COFFEE HOUSE -- 7 to 10 p.m., Multi-purpose room, College-Alumni Union,
sponsored by Student Christian Movement and Newman Apostolate

* % % % *

ALUMNI CLUB ICE NIGHT -- 7 p.m., Frank Ritter Memorial Ice Arena, Genesee Figure Skating
Club performance at 7 p.m., followed by hockey with RIT against St. John Fisher, (See
News Briefs)

* % % % %



NEWS BRIEFS

GROUNDBREAKING SCHEDULED FOR NTID COMPLEX -- Groundbreaking for a multi-million-dollar
National Technical Institute for the Deaf complex at RIT has been scheduled for June 4,
according to a recent announcement by Dr. Robert Frisina, RIT vice-president and
director of NTID.

Dr. Frisina also announced that construction documents and specifications have been
made available to prospective bidders. Bids will be opened April 14, 1971, with
construction beginning approximately 90 days thereafter.

The Congress has recently appropriated some $18 million in construction funds for the
new complex.

An academic support services building and additional residence and dining space will
comprise the NTID facilities which have an anticipated completion date of September 1973.

"Only a lack of facilities on the RIT campus keeps the National Institute from

becoming fully operational," said RIT President Dr. Paul A. Miller. "wWith the additional
space provided in these new buildings, NTID can more fully serve the technical educational
needs of this nation's deaf young people."

In gearing up for the new facilities, NTID's programs expanded from 4 to 31 over the
past year. In addition to these programs, all curricula available to hearing students
within the seven other colleges at RIT, also are available to deaf students.

Dr. Frisina pointed out that the new facilities will help NTID to fulfill its basic
mission, that of providing deaf young people with the educational and social competency
that will qualify them for successful and meaningful employment.

* % * % *

PHOTO EXPO 71, TO PROVIDE JOB OPPORTUNITIES FOR RIT GRAD'S.-- The School of Photographic
Arts and Sciences of RIT's College of Graphic Arts and Photography will use booth 169 at
"Photo Expo 71" in Chicago (April 17-25), not only to convey information about RIT but
also to provide employers with an easy access to the more than 130 photography seniors
in this year's graduating class.

"We will have a revolving display of some of the best work our students have produced,
plus the resumes and portfolios of each student who will be graduating this year,"
commented Prof. William S. Shoemaker, director of the School of Photographic Arts

and Sciences. "In addition, we will have a direct telephone line to the RIT placement
office, to let employers who are interested in particular students get in contact
with them quickly," Shoemaker said.

"We also will be telling people about the photography programs we offer at RIT, about
our plans for the future, and particularly, about some recent changes we have made.

We recently revised the bachelor and master of science programs in photographic science
and instrumentation. We have made some major revisions in the professional photography
and photographic illustration programs also, primarily to allow the students greater
opportunity to select electives," he said.

(Continued)




PHOTO EXPO 71, (Continued)

"One of the things we hope to avoid at "Photo Expo 71" is the sort of traditional,

dull, routine type of display. The student work we plan to show will be exciting,

I think, and the opportunity we're offering to employers should be equally exciting,
particularly to the smaller businesses. It's not often that they get a chance to select
from a pool of trained talent this big, with portfolios and resumes right there all

at once," Shoemaker added.

* Rk ok

"ICE NIGHT" SET FOR FEB. 28 -- The beauty and grace of figure skating will be combined
with the rugged action of ice hockey, as RIT's Alumni Club of Greater Rochester presents
it second annual "Ice Night" on Sunday, Feb. 28.

The site will be the Frank Ritter Memorial Ice Arena on the RIT campus, starting at
7 p.m. All RIT alumni, along with their families and friends, and the alumni of

St. John Fisher College, RIT's hockey opponent for the evening, have been invited to
attend. There is no admission charge.

Members of the Genesee Figure Skating Club will provide the talent for the first part
of the program, followed by the hockey match between RIT's Tigers and the Fisher Cardinals.

Last year, a standing-room-only crowd of 2,500 watched the figure skaters perform and
then saw RIT edged, 8-5, by the University of Buffalo.

Kay Conlon (792 W. Lake Rd., Geneseo), a 1953 graduate of RIT's School of Photographic
Arts and Sciences, is chairman of the program.

* * % * %

ADVANCED COLOR COURSE PLANNED FOR KODAK EMPLOYES -- RIT's Graphic Arts Research Center
on Feb. 26 will be offering an optional third day to the Eastman Kodak Company's two-
day Advanced Color Course.

The Research Center will offer a one-day program on color scanners, including their
basic concepts and operating principles, their history, the various types of scanners,
a critical comparison of color separation production by scanner versus conventional
photographic methods, and a general survey of scanners available today.

A demonstration of scanners available at RIT, as well as a tour of the Frank E. Gannett
Memorial building, will also be included in the program.

* % % % %

RIT SOCIETIES TO PRESENT REPORT ON INTERNATIONAL PHOTO CONFERENCE -- The joint RIT
Chapter of the Society of Photographic Scientists and Engineers (SPSE) and the Society
of Motion Picture and Television Engineers (SMPTE), will sponsor a lecture entitled
"Report on the Moscow International Congress of Photographic Science," on Thursday,
Feb. 25, 1 p.m., in the College of General Studies Auditorium, room A-205.

Lecturers will be Dr. Paul Gilman, Jr., Dr. Wesley T. Hanson, and Dr. Rex B. Pontius,
all of the Eastman Kodak Research Laboratories.

(Continued)



RIT SOCIETIES (Continued)

The speakers will interpret the significance of the technical presentations which were
given this past summer in Moscow at the International Congress of Photographic Science.
In addition, they will share their impressions and personal experiences, illustrated
with color slides, on their visits in and around Moscow.

The program is open to all Institute personnel and the general public.

ook kR

FORMER PRINTING DIRECTOR DIES -- Byron G. Culver, director of RIT's School of Printing
from its founding in 1937, to his retirement in 1967, died Feb. 12 at age 75 in his
home in Brighton. '

A native of Barre, N.Y., he graduated from the School of Fine and Applied Art in 1918
and joined its faculty the following year. He became assistant supervisor of the
College of Continuing Education (then called the Evening School) in 1927, holding that
position until he was named director of the School of Printing.

Among the many positions he held were: president of the International Graphic Arts
Education Association; chairman of the education committee of the International Association
of Printing House Craftsmen; director of the Rochester Advertising Council; and

secretary of the Education Council of the Graphic Arts Industry.

In 1965, he was named the year's outstanding alumnus of RIT. His many other honors
included: Man of the Year in 1963 by the Lithographers of New York City; the Friedman
Medal in 1955; and the Elmer G. Voit Award for exemplary service in the field of graphic
arts education in 1951.

A memorial service for Mr. Culver will be held Friday,Feb. 26, 3:30 p.m. in the faculty
conference room of the College of Graphic Arts and Photography, in the Gannett Building,
across from the Graphic Arts Research Center Information Service library. Mr. Culver's
family has asked that memorial donations be sent to the Ellingson Scholarship

Endowment Fund.

* * * * %

PROFESSTIONAL PHOTOGRAPHER TO VISIT RIT -- Professional photographer Victor Skrebnesky

of Chicago, will visit RIT on Wednesday, Feb. 24, as part of the Photography MFA

Seminar Series program. He will discuss his work with interested students from 12:45 p.m.
to 2 p.m. in the College of General Studies Auditorium, room A-205.

Skrebnesky is famed for his classic nude study of Vanessa Redgrave, which was used for
the advertising theme of the motion picture "The Loves of Isodora."

M e ek

PARENTS-STUDENT RAP SESSION, SET FOR FEB. 23 -- A "Parents-Student Rap Session" sponsored
by the RIT Parent's Association will be held Tuesday, Feb. 23 from 7 to 9 p.m. in the
north lounge of Kate Gleason Hall. The session will be preceeded by a "dutch treat"
dinner in the cafeteria of Grace Watson Hall from 5:30 to 7 p.m. Following the session,
parents and students will be able to attend the College Union Board sponsored concert
featuring The Winter Consort, scheduled for 9 p.m. in the Ingle Auditorium of the. College-
Alumni Union. Students and their parents who plan to attend the concert are urged to

make reservations as soon as possible by calling Carl T. Weber, Office of Special

Events, 464-2346.

* % * % *




MEETING HELD FOR PROFESSIONAIL BUSINESSWOMEN'S ASSOCIATION -- Miss Isabella Schuetz,
secretary to Herbert E. Phillips, director of the Graphic Arts Research Center, was

the recent guest speaker at a luncheon sponsored by the RIT Chapter of the Professional
Businesswomen's Association, held Feb. 18 in the Multi-Purpose Room of the College-
Alumni Union.

Miss Schuetz, the recipient of the State Chapter's Secretary of the Year Award for
1970, spoke on "We Can be Better than We Are."

* ok K * K

CIVIL WAR LECTURE TO BE DELIVERED BY WELCH -- Rit Controller William J. Welch will
speak on "The Common Soldier in the American Civil War, 1861-1865," in a lecture
prepared for the Historical Society of Greece (N.Y.) at the Holmes Road School, Greece,
on Tuesday, Feb. 23 at 8:30 p.m.

* % % % *

"PHYSICS OF THE EARTH" IS THE TOPIC OF PHYSICS DEPARTMENT LECTURE SERIES -- Dr.
Donald L. Turcotte, professor in the Graduate School of Aerospace Engineering at
Cornell University, will deliver two lectures on Feb. 23 and 24 on "Physics of the
Earth," as part of a National Science Foundation supported program being sponsored by
the American Association of Physics Teachers.

The Tuesday lecture will be held at 7:45 p.m. in the main lecture hall of the College
of Science, room 1250. The Wednesday lecture will be held at 3:15 p.m. in room 3178
of the College of Science Building. Both sessions are open to all Institute personnel.

* % % % *

SPORTS

BASKETBALL UPSET SCORED OVER HARTWICK -- One of the most satisfying victories in coach
Bill Carey's RIT basketball career came last Sunday, but no one was there to watch.

The 67-65 upset of highly-ranked Hartwick was postponed from Saturday night to Sunday
afternoon, because of the heavy snowstorm. Unfortunately, the effects of the storm
lingered through Sunday and kept the crowd to a minimum. The Tigers, employing superior
rebounding and a tight defense that limited Hartwick to outside shooting, built an
18-point lead midway through the second half. A Hartwick press and a series of RIT
miscues almost turned delight into disaster, as the lead disappeared within six

minutes, but a three-point play by Steve Hutchinson and a pair of Tom Connelly free throws
in the waning seconds cinched the victory. The Tigers stand 13-5 and are tenth in the
New York State college division ratings.

The RIT swimmers moved another lap closer to a perfect season, as they drowned the
University of Buffalo, for their thirteenth straight win. Freshmen Mike Kenna and
Don Carlson added to their outstanding records with double victories in their freestyle
specialities. All eyes will be on the Woodward Pool on Saturday (Feb. 20) when the
RIT swimmers face the final big hurdle--a triangular meet with Potsdam and Niagara.

The hockey team has shown new spirit for recently elected captain Bill Lukaszonas,
particularly in a 12-1 shellacking of Utica. Mike Skivington, last year's high scorer,

finally broke out of his slump with a three-goal hat trick.

(Continued)



SPORTS (Continued)

RIT's wrestlers split a weekend pair with Hartwick and Ithaca, moving their record
to 3-6. A default in the unlimited class cost them a 21-16 decision at the hands of
Ithaca, a key ICAC foe. The bright spot on the team continues to be Captain Skip
White, who posted his eighth and ninth consecutive dual meet triumphs. A pair of
improving freshmen, Dave Wellott and Ray Ruiffson, each won both starts easily.

* % % % *

DECRISTOFARO TOPS 1000 POINT MARK -- Gene DeCristofaro has become the sixth man in RIT's
basketball history to score over 1,000 career points.

Decristofaro, son of Silvio DeCristofaro, chairman of the Applied Science Division of
the College of Continuing Education, netted 19 points against St. John Fisher College
to give him 1,011 points. Before the season is over, the rugged 6-foot-5 cornerman
should be safely in third place on the all-time RIT list. Ken Hale (1,044), Arnie
Cardillo (1,071), and Bill Lamoureus (1,100) are all within Gene's reach. Jim Robinson
(1,919) is far out in front.

DeCristofaro's accomplishment has earned him Athlete of the Week honors, accorded each
week by the RIT Athletic Committee.

Climbing the final step to reach the 1,000 point, the plateau has been tough for the
former Greece-Olympia High School standout. Going into the finals of the Lincoln-
Rochester Tournament finals against Brockport on Jan. 30, DeCristofaro needed 21 points;
he was held to 11, as the Tigers suffered the loss. The following Wednesday, at Oswego,
DeCristofaro could manage just two free throws-—-far below his 17-point career average--
and the Tigers lost again.

Decristofaro, who is co-captain of the Tiger team, is a senior in RIT's College of Business.

* % % % %

All news and calendar items must be submitted to the information desk in the Administration
Tower building (464-2400) no later than 1:30 on Monday, Feb., 22 in order to be
included in the March 1 - March edition.
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NEWS AND EVENTS INFORMATION FORM

The RIT News and Events newsletter is a publication for members of the Institute community.
The Newsletter carries information of Institute-wide interest as well as news concerning
individual activities. This form is provided for your convenience in reporting such
events. Please send your news to John Moore, News Bureau, Public Relations Office,

4th floor, Eastman building, or phone 464-2338,prior to Tuesday a.m.

Are you scheduled to speak, lead a conference, or deliver a paper? Please give the
place, date, time, sponsor, subject and any other pertinent information.

Have you published an article, book, or composition recently? Please give the
publisher, date, and any other pertinent information. (Book or article must be in
print.)

Is there a social, cultural, or athletic event you wish to call to the attention of
the staff? Please give the name, dates, place, time, sponsor, and nature of event.

Is there a special announcement not covered in the above categories that should be
carried in the Newsletter? Please give pertinent details.

P.S. Please type, print
or write clearly. Your name

Title
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